
DRAFT 
JOINT BOARD 

OF THE TOWNS OF  

SUNAPEE, NEWBURY AND NEW LONDON 

January 22, 2019 

NEW LONDON TOWN OFFICE 

 
 

Present: Joy Nowell (Newbury SelectBoard), Gary Daniels (Newbury resident), Kim Hallquist (New 

London Town Administrator, Tina Helm (New London resident), Donna Nashawaty (Sunapee Town 

Manager), Sue Gottling (Sunapee SelectBoard), Norm Bernaiche (Chief Assessor), Dennis Pavlicek 

(Town Administrator, Newbury) 

 

Dennis called the meeting to order at 8:10 a.m.  

Minutes:  Minutes of October 16, 2018 were presented. Tina made a motion to approve, seconded by 

Joy, all in Favor. Donna noted the non-public minutes from October 16, 2018 would be distributed and 

available at the next meeting.  

Review FYI 2018 year-end Budget 

It was noted by Norm that the budget was under-spent by $7,554 last year. As he previously stated, he 

doesn’t spend the money if it isn’t necessary.  

Quarterly Recap:  Norm discussed the progress on software conversions and the New London 

revaluation. No BTLA or Court appeals at this time. He noted the ratio studies were completed and the 

tax mapping project was in full swing.  

Set Next Meeting Date:  The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday March 28 2019 at 8 a.m. at the 

Sunapee Town Office. 

Motion to adjourn by Kim, seconded by Sue, all in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Normand G. Bernaiche 

Chief Assessor 

 

 

 


